
AUSTRALIAN EDUCATION UNION  

ELECTION OF ORDINARY MEMBERS OF BRANCH EXECUTIVE 

ELECTION NOTICE 
Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

 

Nominations are called for the following offices: - 

 
ORDINARY MEMBERS OF BRANCH EXECUTIVE representing the following: 
 

 PRIMARY SECTOR  (7) 
 SECONDARY SECTOR  (5) 
 EARLY CHILDHOOD SECTOR  (1) 
 TAFE AND ADULT PROVISION SECTOR  (1) 

 
NOMINATIONS 

Nominations, which must be in writing and comply with the registered rules of the organisation, may be made at any 
time from Friday 17 November 2017.  Nominations will close on Thursday 30 November 2017 at  
12 Noon AEDT at my office OR at the relevant Sector Council meeting on Friday 1 December 2017. 
 
NOMINATION FORMS 

A nomination form is included with this notice.   
 
HOW TO LODGE NOMINATIONS 

Nominations must be received by the Returning Officer, Shane T Lanning, at either: 

 

 The relevant Sector Council meeting on Friday 1 December 2017. 

 

OR 

 

by no later than 12 Noon AEDT on Thursday 30 November 2017 at one of the following: 

 By Post:      Returning Officer, Australian Electoral Commission, GPO Box 4382, Melbourne VIC 3001 

 By Hand:     Australian Electoral Commission, Level 8, Casselden, 2 Lonsdale Street, Melbourne VIC 3000 

(by appointment only) 

 By Fax:       (03) 9285 7149 

 By Email:    A properly completed nomination form including all necessary signatures and attachments may be 

scanned and submitted as a pdf file to vicelections@aec.gov.au  Senders of emails to the AEC email inbox must 

be aware that incoming emails that appear to be spam emails may be blocked. It is the responsibility of the sender 

to ensure that their email reaches the AEC email inbox before the deadline. 

 

Nominations cannot be withdrawn after the close of nominations is announced at the meeting. 
 
BALLOT 

If required, ballots will be conducted at the relevant Sector Council meeting. 
 
Changed Address? Advise the Australian Education Union now.  
 
PROXY VOTING 

If a member of a Council is unable to attend the meeting, they may appoint a proxy to vote on their behalf in 
accordance with Rule 58 (9) Conduct of Elections at Meetings.  Proxies must also be a member of the relevant 
Sector Council. A proxy form is included with this notice.   
 
Note: A copy of the AEC’s election report can be obtained from the organisation or from me after the completion of the election. 

 

Shane T Lanning  

 

Returning Officer 

Telephone: (03) 9285 7141 

 
17 November 2017 

mailto:vicelections@aec.gov.au

